
 
 
 
 
 
Praise report that Rachel Hoag’s grandfather is home and doing well. 
 
Please pray for Eileen Smalley’s friends that have tested positive for 
COVID-19 
 
Please pray for Gini Reinke who is in Medina Hospital with a non 
COVID-19 breathing problem.   
 
Please pray for Kelly Rhue and her family because of the loss of her 
brother Pat.  Pat was the one in hospice last Fall, but even with that his 
passing was sudden.  Please pray for the whole family who has to 
make difficult funeral decisions at this tough time while still having to 
say goodbye to their loved one. 
 
We also lost a dearly beloved member of our God’s Friend’s Forever 
family this week, Brenda Valore.  Brenda passed away on Tuesday at 
the age of 42.  She will be incredibly missed.  Pray for her family and 
friends, and especially for our GFF community who are mourning this 
loss, without the opportunity to grieve together. 
 
Please also pray for all of our members who have been laid off tempo-
rarily or permanently because of this virus.   
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Rhonda Blauser, Biagio Boytim, Marie Buser, Cora Carroll, Bob 
Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Rose Murray,  
Eileen Raich, Gini Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, Margaret Zapotechne &  
Steve Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

**If you would like a Words of Hope Devotional for April-June, or 

would like to drop off your offering, you can stop by the church 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, or Friday between 10am-3pm. 

Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & 10:30 

Youth Sunday School (6-12th grade) 9:00am 

Children’s Sunday School (PreK-5th grade) 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Prayer 

*Announcements/Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our 
offerings)  

*Time of Praise 

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

REACT Student Ministries.... 
For Sunday, March 29nd 
 
If you have any questions about how the 
Youth are connecting for Sunday school, 
please contact David at  
David@b-r-c.org or 440-537-5626 
 

Belgic Confession 
 

Article 28: The Obligations of Church Members 
We believe that, since this holy assembly and congregation is the  
gathering of those who are saved and there is no salvation apart from it, 
no one ought to withdraw from it, content to be by himself, regardless of 
his status or condition. 
 
But all people are obliged to join and unite with it, keeping the unity of 
the church by submitting to its instruction and discipline, by bending 
their necks under the yoke of Jesus Christ, and by serving to build up 
one another, according to the gifts God has given them as members of 
each other in the same body. 

Many of our small groups and meetings have been 
moved onto Google Meet or Zoom.  If you have any 
questions about online meetings feel free to reach out 
to Pastor Jay 

Our offering for 3/22/20 was $6,933.50 towards the annual budget.  The 

month-to-date total offering is $31,832.52. Monthly budget-to-date is 

$33,076.92.  

Pastor Dan is offering a Wednesday night prayer  
opportunity online for our whole church to participate 
in, every Wednesday night from 6:30-7:00pm until this  
pandemic subsides.  All BRC is welcome to join in this 

virtual prayer meeting.  We had 25+ people this past Wednesday for our 
first attempt at this and it went really well.  Be checking your email this 
week for a Google Meet invite titled “Praying Virtually Together.”   
Let’s engage together in the most powerful thing we can do to combat 
this virus - Prayer. 

We have postponed our youth 
service which was originally 
planned for next week, but we 
believe we have a plan for  

observing Palm Sunday and providing an Easter Egg experience for our 
church family in a new and unique way this year.   
We will have our regular combined 10am online service next Sunday, 
but then from noon until 1pm we will have a drive through Palm 
Sunday experience, whereby you can take a drive up here to the 
church and you will receive a palm, and if you have kids, preschool 
through elementary age, there will be a special Easter gift bag with 
eggs given to all the kids who wish our very special guest a “Happy 
Easter” as they go through the drive through line.  Please join us for 
this safe and uniquely different Palm Sunday experience.  

All the other Holy Week scheduled 
events will be subject to change as 
we continually await instructions 
from our President and Governor 
concerning this pandemic.   
 
We will continue to keep you  
informed as these events get closer, 

but one thing we know for sure, Easter is coming, He is risen, and  
nothing can keep us from celebrating that reality, no matter how we  
observe it together.      


